
 

 

 
 
 
13 July 2021 
 
 
HON. JOSE R. RIANO 

RDC MIMAROPA Chairperson 
Governor, Province of Romblon 
 

Attn. : DIR. AGUSTIN C. MENDOZA 
NEDA MIMAROPA Regional Director 

 
Re : NCCA 2022 Competitive Grants Call for Proposals 

 
 
Dear Hon. Riano: 
 
 
Greetings from the National Commission for Culture and the Arts (NCCA)! 
 
We would like to request the MIMAROPA Regional Development Council (MIMAROPA RDC) 
Secretariat to kindly aid us in disseminating the NCCA 2022 Competitive Grants Call for 
Proposals and the NCCA project proposal form to all RDC members and affiliated entities. 
Secondly, we would like to request the Secretariat to post the link to the Call for Proposals,  
https://ncca.gov.ph/wp-content/uploads/2021/05/2022-Competitive-Grants-Program-General-
Rules-PDF.pdf, on the RDC's and/or NEDA's official social media channels (e.g., Facebook page or 
official website). 
 
Section 12.a.4 of Republic Act 7356 [NCCA Charter] authorizes the Commission to give grants to 
artists and cultural groups which contribute significantly to the Filipino’s cultural legacy as means to 
extend artistic achievement. Further, Section 13.h of the same law mandates the Commission to 
administer the National Endowment Fund for Culture and the Arts (NEFCA) and give grants for the 
development, protection, preservation and dissemination of Philippine culture and arts. 
 
The said 2022 Call for Proposals and the NCCA project proposal form are attached in this 
communication. Kindly note that the call for proposals will remain open until 31 August. 
Proposals received beyond the announced deadline for submissionshall not be considered. 
 
If there are inquiries from the RDC members and affiliated entities, they may coordinate with our 
Policy/Plan Formulation and Programming Division (P/PFPD) through ppfpd@ncca.gov.ph and 
(02) 8527-2192 (trunkline) loc. 509. They may also course the communication through Mr. Arli 

Atienza, culture and arts officer of the NCCA-RDC Desk, through arlijoshua.atienza@ncca.gov.ph. 
 
We are hoping for your kind assistance in disseminating the attached call for proposals and project 
proposal form. Allow us to thank you in advance. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
ADELINA M. SUEMITH 

Chief, PMED 
NCCA-RDC Focal Person 


